
 
’For I know the plans I have for you,’ declares the Lord. ‘Plans to prosper you and not to harm you. Plans to 

give you hope and a future.’ (Jeremiah 29:11) 

Dawpool C.E (Aided) Primary School 
 

. . . Growing the Fruit of the Spirit 
 

‘The Fruit of the Spirit is Love, Joy, Peace, Patience, Kindness, Generosity, Faithfulness, Gentleness & Self Control’ 
(Galatians 5:22-23) 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
5th July 2021, 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I am writing to inform you about the staffing arrangements for the new academic year. 
 
We are pleased to inform you that Miss Laura Brown will be the Year 3 teacher in September. Miss Brown has been 
teaching in Year 3 this year and is already known to all of the pupils. She is spending time this term working alongside 
the Year 2 children and supporting their transition to Key Stage 2.  
 
Mrs Broadbent will be returning from maternity leave and will cover teachers’ planning, preparation and assessment 
(PPA) time. 
 
Mrs Almond will be leaving Dawpool at the end of term. We thank her for her hard work and dedication to Dawpool as 
Foundation 1 class teacher and we wish her every success with her teaching career. Also leaving us at the end of term 
is Miss Marr who will be embarking on a full-time teacher training course in September. We wish Miss Marr every 
success with her studies and thank her for her care and commitment to Dawpool. Mr Thomas, our school caretaker, will 
also be leaving Dawpool at the end of term having been appointed to a new position in the motor trade. Mr Thomas has 
provided invaluable support for our school and we wish him well in his new role. 
 
We are currently recruiting for a new caretaker and a teaching assistant in Foundation 1. We will let you know the 
outcome of the recruitment process before the end of term. 
 
We are privileged to have a strong staff team in place for September. In summary the classroom staff are as follows: 
 

Teaching Staff 

Foundation 1  Mrs Heron (Mon-Thurs) 
Mrs Warwood (Fri) 

Foundation 2  Mrs Poston 

Year 1  Miss Venables 

Year 2 Mrs Young (Mon-Thurs) 
Mrs McCann (Fri) 

Year 3  Miss Brown 

Year 4 Mr Greenop 

Year 5  Mrs Hall (Tues-Fri) 
Mrs Hosker (Mon) 

Year 6  Mrs Lee (Mon-Thurs) 
Mrs Hosker (Fri) 
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Mrs McCann (Deputy Head Teacher) will continue her leadership role for the benefit of all pupils and will be teaching 
some lessons in Year 2 and Year 3 each week.  
 
We are also fortunate to have a highly skilled team of Learning Support Assistants who will be deployed across the 
school to serve the needs of all pupils:  
 

Learning Support Assistants 

Mrs Cutts 

Mrs Earp 

Mrs Ellis 

Mrs Heaps 

Mrs Hood 

Ms Johnson 

Mrs Lecoustre 

Mrs Marr 

Miss Rimmer 

Mrs Vickers 

Mrs Whibley 

 
 
INSET Days 2021-22  
 
There will be five INSET days during the year as follows:  
 
Wednesday 1st September 2021 
Friday 22nd October 2021 
Tuesday 4th January 2022  
Thursday 5th May 2022 (Local Elections) 
Tuesday 7th June 2022  
 
All of the school holidays and Bank Holidays for 2021-22 are on the Calendar of the school website.  
 
Pupils in Y1 to Y6 will return to school for the Autumn term on Thursday 2nd September. We have written to parents 
of pupils joining Foundation 1 and Foundation 2 with the induction arrangements for September, including some settling-
in sessions on 2nd and 3rd September before all F1 and F2 pupils start school on Monday 6th September.  
 
We are awaiting further guidance from the government regarding arrangements for the new term in September and we 
hope to be able to write to parents with more information before the end of term. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
David Burrows 
Head Teacher 

https://www.dawpool.wirral.sch.uk/website/calendar/9230

